
2021 – 2022 Program Report 

Trainings, Presentations, and Programs  

SOAR Parent Presentations (June 7 – July 28, August 19, 2021, January 12 –13, 2022, June 

10, 2022) –Assistant Dean of Students and Director of Student Conduct, Dr. Andrea Weber, and 

Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby Catlin, in collaboration with representatives from 

the Springfield Police Department and Missouri State University’s Office of University Safety 

facilitated brief presentations to parents three times a week on policies, safety and behavioral 

expectations for prospective students. 

Missouri State Family e-newsletter – Bear Notes (July 2021) - Assistant Director of Student 

Conduct, Gabby Catlin wrote an article to be included in the newsletter for parents of new and 

returning students about important conversations to engage in between parents/guardians and 

their students. Sharing resources such as the Code of Student Rights and Responsibilities and 

providing questions that encourage dialogue about alcohol, drugs, consent, and safety topics. 

Hall Director Training (August 5, 2021, January 11, 2022) – Assistant Dean of Students and 

Director of Student Conduct, Dr. Andrea Weber and Assistant Director of Student Conduct, 

Gabby Catlin, facilitated two trainings for hall staff on adjudicating conduct cases and use of the 

conduct database, Maxient.  

Resource Fair: (August 16, 2021) - Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, 

and Graduate Assistant for the Dean of Students, Malachi Stroud facilitated a table at the 

Resource Fair held for Resident Assistants and the Executive Board of the Residence Hall 

Association to explain the operations of the Office of Student Conduct and the Dean of Students 

office and program collaborations possible with the offices.  

The Great Bear Hunt (August 16-27, 2021) - The Office of Student Conduct participated in 

First Week programming to encourage students to become familiar with campus by hiding mini 

bears around campus with tickets students can trade in for prizes in various offices. In addition, 

students had the opportunity to fill out an educational activity with information about each of the 

partnering offices for the chance to be entered into a drawing for a larger prize.  

Welcome Social for the Bears for a Just Community (August 20, 2021) - Assistant Director of 

Student Conduct, Gabby Catlin, and Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton 

and other staff and faculty partners were invited to an opening social for the Bears for a Just 

Community (BJC). This community, a floor of students in Shannon House are part of the Living 

Learning Community program for Housing and Residence life. BJC is specifically comprised of 

students who are interested in discussing and serving communities based on social justice and 

diversity.  

Belong B-Q (August 22, 2021) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby Catlin, and 

Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton facilitated a table at Belong B-Q, which 

is Multicultural Services major event during Welcome Weekend. A combination cookout, 

information fair, and performance, the Belong-B-Q showcases the wide range of diverse student 
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organizations and resources here at Missouri State University. The Office of Student Conduct 

used this opportunity to engage with students and share information about our office. 

What Would Boomer Do? - Social Media Campaign (Fall 2021) - Assistant Director of 

Student Conduct, Gabby Catlin and Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, 

developed scenarios surrounding the Code of Student Rights and Responsibilities and the 

Conduct process. These were posted weekly on Instagram and Twitter for students to submit 

answers about what Boomer would do in those situations.  

House Calls (September 1, 2021) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby Catlin 

participated in House Calls sponsored through Residence Life, Housing and Dining Services. 

House Calls is an interactive opportunity for the staff to meet residents on a one-to-one basis by 

visiting their residence hall rooms. 

Missouri State Family e-newsletter - Bear Notes (September 2021) - Graduate Assistant for 

Student Conduct, Chase Stockton wrote an article for the family newsletter that goes to parents 

of new and returning students. The article included information about the office, process, and 

staff members. 

Office of Student Conduct Tabling (September 10, 17, 30, 2021; October 14, 2021) - Graduate 

Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, held a variety of tabling sessions to inform 

students and university community members about the Office of Student Conduct.  

Hazing Prevention Week (September 20 – 24, 2021) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, 

Gabby Catlin, and Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, developed a series 

of social media informational posts and a blog posting for Hazing Prevention Week. These 

included facts about hazing, what hazing is, and the dangers of hazing.  

Delta Sigma Pi Presentation (September 21, 2021) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, 

Gabby Catlin, and Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, presented to Delta 

Sigma Phi about the dangers of alcohol and drug misuse, as well as important university policies.  

Blog Posting/Bear Notes (October 2021)- Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby Catlin, 

and Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, created a blog post and Bear Notes 

entitled “Learn the Dangers of Alcohol Misuse” for students and families. This article included 

information about the dangers of alcohol misuse, university policies, and campus resources.  

MoState Family Feud (October 27, 2021) - Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase 

Stockton, along with partners Academic Integrity, Counseling Center, Green Dot, and the Office 

of Student Engagement, developed a family feud style game for student organizations to learn 

more about university policies, campus resources, and interact with other student organizations. 

Trick or Trivia (October 2021) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby Catlin, and 

Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, developed a serious of Trick or Trivia 

questions about the Code of Student Rights and Responsibilities and the conduct process for 

students to answer. The questions were posted weekly to Instagram stories throughout the month 

of October. 
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Blog Posting/Bear Notes (November 2021) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby 

Catlin, and Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, developed a blog posting 

and Bear Notes article entitled “Addressing Family Conflict Over Break”. This article included 

information about how to handle family conflict over the coming university break, including tips 

and campus resources.  

Expressive Activity Blog (November 2021)- Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby 

Catlin, and Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, developed a blog posting 

entitled “Free Speech and Expressive Activity at Missouri State”. This blog included information 

about free speech, the Expressive Activity Policy, and how to engage with topics students may 

disagree with.  

Cupcakes with Conduct (November 18, 2021) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby 

Catlin, and Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, created a series of 

questions about the Code of Student Rights and Responsibilities and the conduct process. 

Students who came to the table and answered the questions correctly received a cupcake. If the 

initial answer was wrong, students had the opportunity to review the Code to produce the correct 

answer and receive a cupcake.  

Blog Posting (December 2021) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby Catlin, and 

Graduate Assistant for Student Conduct, Chase Stockton, created a blog posting entitled “Finals 

and Winter Break 2021”. This posting included information about the upcoming finals week, 

campus resources, and winter break move out for residence halls.  

Fraternity and Sorority Life Leadership Retreat (January 14, 2022) – Assistant Director of 

Student Conduct, Gabby Catlin presented to fraternity and sorority chapter presidents and 

Interfraternity Council, Panhellenic Association, and National Pan-Hellenic Association boards 

about the conduct process, polices, and office information. 

Breaking BEARriers Presentation (March 2, 2022) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, 

Gabby Catlin presented about Missouri State’s policy on Medical Marijuana and answered 

questions from students.  

Emerging Leaders Presentation (March 9, 2022) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, 

Gabby Catlin presented to first- and second-year students in the Emerging Leaders program 

about functional communication, teamwork, and motivation.  

Chief Justice Training (March 24, 2022) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby 

Catlin, facilitated a training on the conduct process and the overlap with the Fraternity and 

Sorority Life conduct process to the Interfraternity Council (IFC) and Panhellenic Association 

(PHA) Chief Justices and delegates.  

SOAR Leader Presentation (May 24, 2022) - Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Gabby 

Catlin, facilitated training to SOAR leaders on the Office of Student Conduct, Code of Student 

Rights and Responsibilities, and the conduct process.  

 

https://blogs.missouristate.edu/studentconduct/2021/11/11/addressing-family-conflict-over-break/?utm_source=feed&utm_medium=feed&utm_campaign=feed
https://blogs.missouristate.edu/studentconduct/2021/11/18/free-speech-and-expressive-activity-at-missouri-state/?utm_source=feed&utm_medium=feed&utm_campaign=feed
https://blogs.missouristate.edu/studentconduct/2021/12/09/finals-and-winter-break-2021/?utm_source=feed&utm_medium=feed&utm_campaign=feed
https://blogs.missouristate.edu/studentconduct/2021/12/09/finals-and-winter-break-2021/?utm_source=feed&utm_medium=feed&utm_campaign=feed

